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York East Board of Directors 2020/21 
President:                        Kyle King  
President Elect: Sandra Graham 
Vice President: Sheri Stamm  
Treasurer:  Diane Yocum 
Secretary:  Betsy Buckingham 
Past President: Hunter Mink 
Sargeant at Arms:  Ben Marchant 
At-large Members & Committee Chairs: 
Chris Beck 
Becky Disney – Fundraising & Giving 
William Gierasch – Club Administration 
Linda Gorter – Rotary Foundation  
Sandra Graham – Membership 
Angie Hartman  
Chris Izzo – Grant Committee 
Greg Kern – Community Service  
Tim Koller – Public Relations  
Kris Pollick 
Bob Straw - Vocational  

      
 Happy Birthday to you… 
                    July        

7/12………………………………………......Friedel Liebe-Elser 
7/17…………………………………………….Deborah Klinedinst 

7/27…………………………………………….Todd King 
7/29…………………………………………….Cindy Hochhalter   
               
*If your July birthday is not listed, please contact 
 Betsy Buckingham at bwb1954@verizon.net.          

 

July Programs 
 

7/7 Dr. Rob Fawsett, Retired General Practice 

Physician: Exercise as Medicine  

7/14 Lynne Shedlock, Pennsylvania Economy 

League: Public School Funding  

7/21 Cathy Bollinger, York County 

Community Foundation & Joiann Galiano, 

York County Planning Commission: Affordable 

Housing  

7/28 TBD 

 
The York East Board of Directors is finalizing protocol for 
resuming meetings at Heritage Hills, while also 
maintaining a virtual meeting option.  We will keep you 

updated. Instructions on how to join a virtual meeting 
are sent via email each week.  

 

YORK EAST ROTARY BOARD MEETING 
Board Meeting on Thursday, July 9, 2020  

7:30 a.m. VIA ZOOM Virtual Platform 

 

WEEKLY MEMBER PARTICIPATION: 
 

Greeters 
No Greeters required at this time 
 

 

Invocators 
No Invocators required at this time 
 

 
 
REMINDER: If you are unable to serve as greeter or invocator, 
please find a replacement and notify Betsy Buckingham.   
(If you prefer to not deliver the invocation, please let Betsy 
know so you will not be assigned.) 
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A Message from our President  
 

       
 

Hello York East Rotarians! 
 
Robert K. Greenleaf first coined the phrase “servant 
leadership” in his 1970 essay “The Servant as a Leader.”  
As a servant leader, you’re a servant first.  Your focus is 
on the needs of others, especially team members, before 
you consider your own selfish thoughts. 
 
As Rotarians, our motto is “Service Above Self.”  The 
Rotary motto not only conveys the humanitarian spirit of 
our organization, but should serve as a daily reminder of 
how we can and should help others in place of our own 
selfish needs. 
 
Hunter has embodied these very principles over his year 
as club President.  I would like to thank him for his 
leadership, vision, service, stewardship, guidance and 
friendship.  I believe it is everyone’s goal to leave an 
organization better than they found it, and Hunter has 
done just that. I feel confident speaking for the entire 
membership when I say “thank you” for making us better. 
 
I am honored to serve this club as its next President and 
look forward to working with each of you to further 
expand Rotary’s footprint in the York Community.  My 
goals for the upcoming Rotary year are as follows: 

1) Increase membership 
2) Increase member participation in committees 

and service outreach 
3) Increase scholarship and non-profit giving 
4) Create an alternative meeting format 
5) Create a mentorship program 

 
I look forward to further discussing these exciting goals in 
the coming weeks! 
 
Yours in Rotary Service,  

Kyle 
Kyle G. King, President 

 

York East Golf Outing is Rescheduled  
 

Mark your calendars for Tuesday, September 22nd for the 
York East Annual Golf Outing at Briarwood. Sponsorships 
and golf participation slots are available for you! Contact 
bdisney@greaterpawv.wish.org.  
 

York East Envelope Challenge – A Fun 
Fundraiser   
 

There is still time to participate. If you have not had a 
chance to select an envelope contribution, please contact 
Becky Disney at bdisney@greaterpawv.wish.org to claim 
your donation amount. Don’t forget to invite your friends 
and family to join you in supporting this effort that will 
benefit our community! 
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